Administrative Council Meeting Minutes
January 23, 2017
Attendees:  Dr. Steve Fraze, Dr. Cindy Akers, Dr. Michael Ballou, Dr. David Weindorf, Jane Piercy, Norman Martin, Galen Austin, Dr. Phil Johnson, Dr. Scott Burris, Dr. Mike Orth, Prof. Eric Bernard, Dr. Mark Wallace, and Dr. Eric Hequet
1. Minutes from the November 21, 2016 Administrative Council meeting were approved as distributed.

2. Dr. Fraze discussed the upcoming budget meeting that will be held on February 14th and the preparations that need to be made for the meeting.  Linda gave handouts to each chair with information pertaining to their departmental budget.
3. Dr. Akers passed out handouts regarding the policies and procedures for student evaluations.  She emphasized the two most important guidelines to remember when giving faculty evaluations are that faculty should never be in the classroom when the evaluations are given, and written comments should be typed up and given to the faculty member – they should never see the handwritten comments.   Dr. Akers asked the department chairs to please discuss this with their faculty and make sure they are following the proper protocol.  She also passed out the current apps/admits and scholarship offers reports. 

4. Savannah Chambers discussed senior meetings with the chairs, and asked for their help in finding as well as identifying students who are not attending the senior meetings.  She would also like to begin departmental meetings with graduating seniors and faculty advisors to see if that might help catch some of those students that are not attending the college meetings.  She would like to have the senior meetings in early March and early October before advising for the next semester begins.  It was decided to begin with two departmental meetings and see how those go, and then continue with the college-wide senior meetings.

5. Stephanie Legako spoke to the department chairs regarding the use of a new software now being used called “Strive.”  She highly supports the use of this software as it will track students attendance, grades, advisor appointments, etc., and will automatically notify her when someone has missed class 4 or more times or when their grades are beginning to slip.  This is a new early alert system and is a really good tool to use to help in the aid of retention and helping a student get back on track.  Please ask your faculty to check in to this software at www.strive.ttu.edu and consider using it.  She also noted that CASNR had a 95% retention rate from the fall to the current spring semester and she believes if more faculty would use this software, it would help keep our retention rates high.  
6. Dr. Akers handed out a sheet with “point of contact” information so people will have a better idea of who to send students to in the Student Success Center.  She also asked the department chairs to check with their faculty and see if someone might be interested to help Dr. Courtney Meyers co-advise Alpha Zeta.  Dr. Meyers has taken on some new responsibilities within the department and would like someone to help her with the duties of advising the organization.  Please contact her with any questions and/or let Dr. Akers know if one of your faculty is interested.

OTHER

Dr. Ballou announced that at the last Research Advisory Council meeting, it was noted the Graduate School will not be giving out funding like they have in the past for graduate student travel to scientific meetings.  Their funds for this have been diminishing, and it’s not likely they will be replaced any time soon. He did express concern to the graduate school, which was echoed by other colleges.  He also announced that the search committee for the Vet Science positions has interviewed four candidates and they have made 2 offers.  One of the candidates with an offer will be returning here next week to bring his wife.  He hopes to get both hired soon.

Dr. Weindorf stated that both he and Dr. Ballou have met with all our newest faculty members and have discussed research and funding.  He noted that for Research Assistant Professors it is important that they build their salary into grant proposals. Central administration is allowing the Research Assistant Professors to role the salary dollars they are receiving now forward past the 3 year commitment. Also, Dr. Weindorf asked the chairs to please make sure you are setting up mentoring committees for your new professors.  He also reported that the college has cancelled the Research Incentive Program due to lack of participation.  The next Project Revolution meeting will be held in February, and International Week will be held the week of April 24th through the 28th with the Global Vision Awards Banquet the evening of the 28th.  If you have a faculty member you would like to nominate for one of the Global Vision Awards, instructions for the nomination process will be sent out soon.  He also asked the department chairs to please review the international page on the CASNR website and let him know if any changes need to be made.
Dr. Fraze reminded the chairs about three-year reviews, and the consistency within the college that needs to be followed.  You were notified in September of faculty that would be required to submit a three-year review packet this year and they are due in the Office of the Dean no later than April 15th.  

Jane reported that the Dairy Barn remodeling plans and the vision for its use is going well. 
Dr. Hequet announced that PSS has just posted two new positions – one in Enology and Viticulture, which will be located on the TTU Fredericksburg campus, and another in Vegetables, which will be here on the Lubbock TTU campus.  He also stated that he will have another position to fill after the retirement of Dr. Terry McLendon in May.        

Prof. Bernard stated that LA will have two positions to fill for next year, replacing the open position left by John Billings and Lou Mills’ position, after he retires in May.  He also noted they survived the move out of the CASNR Annex, with only a few things left to complete.
Dr. Burris gave an update on their facilities remodel.  He is hoping to have their administrative offices completed soon so they can move back in and free up the classroom they have been occupying.  He announced that Irita Winn will be retiring the end of January, after 22 ½ years with the department.  They are currently in the process of searching for her replacement.

Dr. Orth reported that AFS has an open faculty position in Animal Nutrition.  He also noted there have been talks regarding potential plans for an Equine Science and Masked Rider Building, which would be located at the end of Indiana Avenue, between the current AFS Building and the PSS Greenhouse.  

Dr. Johnson stated that the annual Water College put on by the Texas Alliance for Water Conservation (TAWC) was held last week, with close to 200 in attendance.  He said they had a successful turnout with more producers there this year than previously.  They have already set the date for next year.  Dr. Johnson announced that Dr. Eduardo Segarra would be receiving the “Lifetime Achievement Award” from the Southern Agricultural Economics Association at their annual meetings in Mobile, Alabama next month.  
Dr. Wallace announced that prior to the holidays, the Texas Co-op Unit hired a new staff member, Amanda Garcia, who is being housed in NRM with their staff members.  This new arrangement seems to be working well.  The computer lab in Agricultural Sciences has been completed and the move out of the CASNR Annex has them “double-parked” everywhere.

Dr. Galen Austin reported that several grant submissions have been completed and they are still working on some others.  
